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April 9, 2020 
 

 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:   Senator Phil Berger, President Pro-Tempore of the Senate 
  Representative Tim Moore, Speaker of the House of Representatives 

FROM:  Charles Perusse   
 
SUBJECT:  Retirement of Wilmington Harbor Project Debt 
 
Per Section 6.4 of S.L. 2018-5, the Office of State Budget and Management (OSBM) is reporting  
the retirement of debt associated with the Wilmington Harbor 96 Act Project Cooperation 
Agreement executed between the State of North Carolina and the Army Corps of Engineers on 
March 26, 1999.   The Office of State Controller electronically paid  the total amount of the debt,  
$37,837,824.57, on April 8, 2020.  The original appropriation of these funds occurred in S.L. 
2016-94, House Bill 1030, Money Report item 12 on page L-6.   
 
Please see the attached letter from the Army Corps of Engineers for additional information. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me by telephone (984) 236-0601 or email 
to charles.perusse@osbm.nc.gov. 
 
 
 
 
 
cc:  Kristin Walker 
 Thomas Cheek 
 Mark Bondo 
 Mark Trogdon 
 






	Wilmington Harbor Project Gov Ops 04092020
	Funds Request Ltr Wilmington Harbor 96 Act-Cost-Share Close-out 04092020

